CA0-02508"

MORGAN, LEWIS & BOCKIUS

PHILADELPHIA
LOS ANGELES
MIAMI
LONDON
FRANKFURT

COUNSELORS AT LAW
1800 M STREET, N.W.
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20036
TELEPHONE: (202) 467-7000
FAX: (202) 467-7176

WASHINGTON NEW YORK HARRISBURG SAN DIEGO BRUSSELS TOKYO

A.A. SOMMER, JR.
DIAL DIRECT (202) 467-7250

December 10, 1992

Sir Adrian Cadbury Committee on the Financial Aspects of Corporate Governance P.O. Box 433 Moorgate Place London EC2P 2BJ England

Dear Sir Adrian:

I am a former Securities and Exchange Commissioner and presently practice law. I write and lecture frequently on corporate governance and I am also the Chairman of the Public Oversight Board of the American Institute of CPAs. Because of those involvements and a great interest in corporate governance developments in the U.K. I often see and talk with Jonathan Charkham about such matters.

I want to congratulate you and your colleagues upon the splendid job you have done in producing your report. I read the exposure draft with considerable interest and I have done the same with the final version--if anything my interest has been even higher. I think your report is imaginative and innovative and hopefully will have the impact you intend.

The Public Oversight Board is in the process of drafting an extensive report on the accounting profession in this country. It may well be that we will draw upon your report.

Again, hearty congratulations upon a job extraordinarily well done.

Yours wery truly,

Sommer, 3

AAS/rh

WACHTELL, LIPTON, ROSEN & KATZ

MARTIN LIPTON HERBERT M. WACHTELL LEONARD M. ROSEN THEODORE GEWERTZ BERNARD W. NUSSBAUM BERTRAM M. KANTOR WILLIAM C. STERLING, JR. RICHARD D. KATCHER DOUGLAS S. LIEBHAFSKY LAURENCE D. CHERKIS STEVEN M. BARNA CHARLES T. MEDERRICK CHAIM J. FORTGANG PETER C. CANELLOS MICHAEL W. SCHWARTZ ALLAN A. MARTIN DENIS F. CRONIN BARRY A. BRYER LAWRENCE B. PEDOWITZ ROBERT B. MAZUR PAUL VIZCARRONDO, JR. PETER C. HEIN HAROLD S. NOVIKOFF DAVID M. EINHORN KENNETH B. FORREST MEYER G. KOPLOW THEODORE N. MIRVIS EDWARD D. HERLIHY

RICHARD D. FEINTUCH DANIEL A. NEFF ERIC M. ROTH WARREN R. STERN ANDREW R. BROWNSTEIN MICHAEL H. BYOWITZ PAUL K. ROWE MICHAEL B. BENNER MARC WOLINSKY DAVID GRUENSTEIN PATRICIA A. VLAHAKIS STEPHEN G. GELLMAN FREDRIC H. GOLDSTEIN SETH A. KAPLAN BARBARA ROBBINS STEVEN A. ROSENBLUM PAMELA S. SEYMON STEPHANIE J. SELIGMAN ERIC S. ROBINSON ELLIOTT V. STEIN JOHN F. SAVARESE JANE LEE VRIS SCOTT K. CHARLES ANDREW C. HOUSTON PHILIP MINDLIN DAVID S. NEILL JODI J. SCHWARTZ ADAM O. EMMERICH

299 PARK AVENUE

NEW YORK, N. Y. 10171

TELEPHONE: (212) 371-9200 FACSIMILE: (212) 371-1658

227 WEST MONROE STREET
CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60606
TELEPHONE: (312) 236-8080
FACSIMILE: (312) 236-8595

GEORGE A. KATZ (1965-1989)

JAMES H. FOGELSON (1967-1991)

COUNSEL

PETER D. MCKENNA

NORMAN REDLICH

MY R. WOLF

JOSEPH J. SIMONS
GREGORY J. SHROCK
DOUGLAS K. MAYER
DAVID E. TADMOR
CRAIG M. WASSERMAN
ADAM D. CHINN
GEORGE T. CONWAY III
RALPH M. LEVENE
RICHARD G. MASON
STEPHEN R. NEUWIRTH
ANDREW R. BERMAN
ERIN S. ENRIGHT
DAVID A. KATZ
THOMAS J. KUHN
JEFFREY J. LANG
MORRIS J. PANNER
ERIC J. PETERMAN
DAVID M. SILK
DAVID A. ZAPOLSKY
REUVEN S. AVI-YONAH
JEFFREY R. BOFFA

GEORGE S. CANELLOS
JOHN C. COATES IV
SCOTT E. ECKAS
MEIR FEDER
ARTHUR S. GREENSPAN
DAVID M. MURPHY
MITCHELL S. PRESSER
TONI P. REAMER
LYON L. ROTH
STEVEN M. ABRAMOWITZ
VINEET BHATIA
CLAIRE D. CHAPPELL
HOWARD S. GLAZER
SOO-MI LEE
NEIL B. MORGANBESSER
BRADLEY A. ROBINS
NEAL A. LERNER

STEVEN G. LOCKWOOD

9 December 1992

Sir Adrian Cadbury Committee on The Financial Aspects of Corporate Governance P. O. Box 433 Moorgate Place London EC2P 2BJ England

Dear Adrian:

Thank you very much for your letter of 3 December and the copies of your final report. I have sent Jay his set. I think your final report turned out very well. Like the draft that preceded it, it is extremely well written and directly to the point. Knowing the conflicting views with which you had to deal, I think you produced an outstanding result.

We continue to follow along pretty much the same path that you have been trodding. The "Modest Proposal" that Jay and I wrote appeared in the November issue of the "Business Lawyer" and Jay and I have prepared a dissent and concurrence to the final report of the Subcouncil on Corporate Governance and Financial Markets of the Competitiveness Policy Council. You might find the discussion of the lead director and the discussion of the periodic meeting with institutional directors of some interest. We have expanded both discussions in light of comments we received with respect to those points in the "Modest Proposal".

Sir Adrian Cadbury

-2-

December 9, 1992

 $\ensuremath{\text{I}}$ wish you the very best for the holidays and the New Year.

Sincerely,

Martin Lipton

Enclosures

cc: Rising Sun House

Baker's Lane Knowle, Solihull

West Midlands B93 8PT England

w/o Enclosures